"THE FINEST CANOE CLUB IN THE WHOLE DAM UNIVERSE"

P.O. Box 84658 Greenside 2034 Tel: 011 486 0979 info@dabulamanzi.co.za www.dabulamanzi.co.za

Tuesday 7 December 2021

RE: LIGHTNING ALARM

Dear Members,

After many years of debate, your Committee finally decided that it was in our best interests to install equipment to alert us to the threat of Lightning in the vicinity. Part of the reticence related to the fact that we did not want to inadvertently open ourselves up to any liability relating to the functionality, reliability, or anything else, as a result of the making available of this feature. Your Indemnities make it absolutely clear that the club in NO WAY accepts any responsibility for ensuring your safety in this regard. It is up to everyone to act responsibly and take due precaution in relation to weather conditions at or near the Dam.

The alarm is a gesture by the Club to try to provide a service to its members in facilitating safe behaviour, but it can never be, and is not, a function which can replace your individual obligations to exercise caution in the event of inclement weather.

Notices to this effect will also be placed in strategic points around the facilities.

DABS